Cumberland Valley Band Boosters

Nov 7, 2018, 7:30pm General Membership Meeting

ATTENDEES

On file

AGENDA

Last Meeting Follow-up

- 1. Trip meeting scheduled for 12/5/18. Mandatory for all students and parents attending trip
- 2. Championship dinner will take place after the event this year. Tickets for the competition are available on the website, or at the door the day of the event. We are scheduled to perform at 2:00pm
- 3. Band banquet deadline for RSVP is Nov 7, 2018

New Business

- Potential for changing venue for next year's banquet to the Best Western Premier in Harrisburg. The Radisson is upcharging us this year for fries. The upcharge is \$1 per person attending the event
- The Radisson will provide us with a separate room for the adult bar
- Terri will make the centerpieces for the event
- Photo booth will be opened after dinner
- The program for the banquet will be digital and will be displayed as the students go up on stage. It will be emailed after the event
- Jen will make senior certificates, but we will need frames
- We are considering doing R&K sales on a monthly basis, since it is a strong fundraising event for us
- Jen suggested that we tie the delivery dates to feed the kids, making them dinner

- Stephanie will take over the Feed the Kids, Championship Dinner and Parent Preview meal
- Candy will do the TTSU going forward
- Rooming list for trip is finished and has been split into the Chaperoned List. Each group will have a total of 8, except one group
- Doug Cale will transport the uniforms for the trip, saving us money
- Nicole went over a few of the trip highlights on the Itinerary
- Parents are asked to please not attend Senior Goodbyes on the day of Championships
- Jim Gehenio runs the fleet of trucks, and he will choose the future drivers
- By-Laws changes
 - The Board will hold positions through April, with the new Board coming in to position in May. This was voted on earlier this year
 - Currently, we must fill 7 board positions, or the booster organization dissolves
 - New changes to by-laws read to general membership attending meeting. Exact wording is posted on website, and it was not transcribed for minutes, but the changes regard positions that are deemed as critical for the boosters to continue as an organization. The resulting mandatory positions are as follows:
 - President
 - Treasurer
 - Assistant Treasurer
 - All other positions are deemed as secondary and need not be filled to continue operations, as the responsibilities will fall upon the critical members in the event of inability to fill the named position of 1st VP, 2nd VP, Corresponding Secretary, Recording Secretary

Motion offered by Linda Donovan, Second by Jennifer Adamy. Passed

- It was recommended that we seek Color Guard representation for the board at election time
- For Indoor Echoes, we need Bake Sale and Trophy coordinators
- Janet Butterfield offered to shadow Donna during Indoor Echoes
- Chandra will do buttons

- Nov/Dec fundraisers will be Scripps cards with money and orders due by 11/27/18
- Chili's on 12/18/18 for a Dine & Donate event. We will receive 11%
- Delivery of cards will be 12/13/18
- Next meeting is 12/13/18, 8pm

Meeting adjourned